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Hello and welcome to the latest edition of our magazine.  
 

I can’t believe it is nearly Easter, time seems to fly by, it doesn’t 
seem five minutes since I was writing about Christmas! 
 

We are having the April meeting later in the month so that it 
doesn’t clash with Easter.  It will be held in the Youth Centre 
were we will be having a speaker to explain how the planning 
process works.  There will be tea, coffee and cake so do please 
come along and join us. 
 

If you have just moved in to the village we would like to welcome 
you and hope that you will soon settle in and feel at home.        
 

Inside the magazine you will find some of the things that are 
happening each week, or monthly - do try out some of these as 
it’s a great way to get to know people.  On the back cover you 
will find some important phone numbers that you may need. 
 

If you’re leaving for pastures new we would like to wish you all 
the very best and hope you will be happy in your new  
Surroundings. 
 
 

The mobile Post Office 
will visit Stickney 

in the Youth Centre Car Park 
on 

Monday’s and Tuesday’s 
10.15am – 11.15am 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

MOBILE LIBRARY VISITS 
 

The mobile library visits Stickney on THURSDAY’S at the 
Youth Centre, Hall Lane between 11.45am and 12.15pm, 
outside William Lovell School between 1.00pm and 1.45pm and 
at Horbling Lane between 2.00pm and 2.30pm. 
 

The next visits will be 27 April and 25 May  
 

 

Bingo at Stickney Youth Centre 
 

on Friday evenings 

Doors open 6:45pm eyes down 7.30pm. 

 
 

 

STICKNEY TO ASDA BUS SERVICE 
 

Pick up is at 9.30am in Stickney and at 11.30am from Asda 

The price is £8.00 return per person 

Please call Kings on 01205 480241 to book 

Various pick-up points in Stickney, please ask for details 
 

Unfortunately the numbers have declined and the service is 

not running any longer.  Should a group of residents get 

together and wish to have a shopping service at any time 

then please Kings with the names of the passengers – this 

does not need to be a regular booking, but we are there if 

needed. 
 

 



  



St Luke’s Church 
 

Following the APCM which was held in the church on Monday 13 March the 
Churchwardens were elected as follows:  Mrs S Boone and Mrs B Gosling.  It 
was good to welcome two new members to the PCC.  We pray together as we 
move forward during challenging times. 
 

The contact details for Rev Fran Jeffries are: 

Tel:  01790 752526 

Email:  franjeffries@lincoln.anglican.org 

 

Services during April in the cluster 

02 April  St Luke, Stickney       (Service of the Word) 11:15am 

06 April  St Jude, New Leake   Maundy Thursday Reflection 2pm 

07 April  St Luke, Stickney       Good Friday reflection 10am 

09 April  St Helen, Stickford      Easter Day (Holy Communion) 11:15am 

16 April  St Luke, Stickney      (Holy Communion) 11:15am 

23 April  St Helen, Stickford     (Holy Communion) 11:15am 

30 April  St James, Spilsby         (Holy Communion) 10.00am 

Everyone is always welcome to join us 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  Coffee Morning 

Thursday’s 10.00am – 11.00am 

   St Luke’s Church 

All welcome  

The recent meeting of the Stickney Show Committee was well attended by 15 
members of the village.  This was to discuss arrangements to celebrate the 
King’s Coronation in May. 
 

A family disco was provisionally discussed for the evening of Saturday 06 May, 
there will be more information to follow. 
 

On Sunday 07 May it was decided to hold a Street Party inside the Village Hall. 
Bring your own food and drinks.  Tea & coffee will be available. 
There will traditional old wooden games, tombola and raffle. 

Time 1.00pm – 3.00pm 
Everyone is welcome. 

 

mailto:franjeffries@lincoln.anglican.org


Kiddies Corner 

Crispy Chocolate Fridge Cake    

 

Ingredients 

• 300g dark chocolate, broken into chunks 

• 100g butter, diced 

• 140g golden syrup 

• 1 tsp vanilla extract 

• 200g biscuit, roughly chopped 

• 100g sultana 

• 85g Rice Krispies 

• 100-140g mini eggs (optional) 

• 50g white chocolate, melted 

 Method 
 

➢ Line a 20 x 30cm tin with baking parchment. Melt the chocolate, butter and golden 
syrup in a bowl set over a pan of simmering water, stirring occasionally, until 
smooth and glossy. Add the vanilla, biscuits, sultanas and Rice Krispies, and mix well 
until everything is coated. 

 

➢ Tip the mixture into the tin, then flatten it down with the back of a spoon. Press in 
some mini eggs, if using, and put in the fridge until set. When hard, drizzle all over 
with the melted white chocolate and set again before cutting into chunks. 

 

 

https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/dark-chocolate-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/butter-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/golden-syrup-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/vanilla-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/egg-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/white-chocolate-glossary


  
 

KING’S CORONATION – Saturday 06 May 2023 

The Parish Council are giving commemorative gifts to  
primary school aged children in the village. 
If you have a child under school age, or attending a  
primary school or pre school out of the village, and  
you would like a commemorative gift for them, please 
 email the Clerk, Mrs E Arnold at stickneypc@aol.com  
giving your child’s name, age and home address. 
 

 

 

mailto:stickneypc@aol.com


 

  



           
 

Stickney Primary School Nursery 

 

 

• Excellent Early Years provision  

• Nursery from 2 years old funded and non-funded places available all year 

• Excellent Early Years provision  

• Hot nutritious meals cooked onsite in our Tree Tops Kitchen 

• Bright spacious welcoming environment for children to develop and grow 

• Large outdoor spaces with room to explore 

• Offering hours throughout school term times 
 

If you have any questions or would like to register your interest in a place, 

please contact us on 

Telephone: 01205 480254  

or  

Email: enquiries@stickney-pri.lincs.sch.uk 

 

  

Stickney Church of England Primary School 

 “LEARN, ENJOY, ACHIEVE” 

Executive Headteacher: Mrs R. Cotton 

Main Road, Stickney, Boston, Lincolnshire, PE22 8AX 

Telephone: 01205 480254       

Email:  enquiries@stickney-pri.lincs.sch.uk 

www.stickneyprimary.co.uk 



 

Is your child aged 4 before 31st August 2023?  

 

At Stickney Church of England Primary School we offer; 

• Quality education with experienced teachers & support staff 

• Excellent Early Years provision  

• Nursery provision from 2 years old funded and non-funded places available all year 

• Hot nutritious meals cooked onsite in our Tree Tops Kitchen 

• Bright and spacious classrooms 

• Large attractive grounds with a nature area, growing allotment and peace garden 

• Wraparound childcare through our Breakfast and Kids Club (8:00 – 18.00) 
 

Come and see for yourselves! 

We are conveniently situated on the A16 between Spilsby and Boston. 

Please contact us to arrange a look around phone 01205 480254 to book in.  

Nursery place enquiries should be made directly to the school. 

Online applications for Reception admissions are made through Lincolnshire County Council. 

Reception Application window: September 2022 - 15th January 2023 

  

Stickney Church of England Primary School 

 “LEARN, ENJOY, ACHIEVE” 

Executive Headteacher: Mrs R. Cotton 

Main Road, Stickney, Boston, Lincolnshire, PE22 8AX 

Telephone: 01205 480254       

Email:  enquiries@stickney-pri.lincs.sch.uk 

www.stickneyprimary.co.uk 



  

Gardening Tips for April 
 

We seem to be in a period of fluctuating weather conditions making it very 
difficult to think about what and when to sow:  last week we had some of the 
coldest nights of the year, but we seem, at the moment, to be set for some 
average temperatures which should encourage us to get out in the garden and 
get busy.  A handy rule of thumb is not to sow seeds when the soil sticks to your 
boots.  So here are some suggestions to think about while we await the onset of 
warmer conditions.: 
 

1}  Now is the time to plant first early potatoes.  These should be well chitted by 
now and will provide first pickings in about eighty days.  Keep an eye out for 
any forecasts of frost and be prepared to cover them with cloches or 
horticultural fleece - or both. 
 

2}  Onion sets can also go in now.  They should be planted 5 to 10cm apart to 
make hoeing easier and placed in the ground just deep enough so that the bulb 
tips are just visible above the soil.  Again, the use of fleece or netting will protect 
the plants from birds until they have become established and are growing well. 
 

3}  Salad onions can now be sown.  As well as the usual White Lisbon, I'm trying 
a variety of pickling onions called '(Silverskin) De Paris'.  The seeds produce 
small round bulbs which can be used in casseroles.  They are ideal for patio 
containers and grow quickly. 
 

4}  My first sowing of carrots will be Royal Chanteney.  They are smaller and 
sweet and again are ideal for containers.  Early sowings will benefit from 
protection under cloches.  The seeds should go into lightly watered rows and, as 
always with seeds, keep the soil damp until germination is evident. 
 

5}  This year I'm limiting myself to growing just four courgette plants.  I've seen 
them referred to as 'glut-bringers' of the 'grow-your-own' world.  That being so, 
I'm going for an F1 variety called Tuscany.  It is a vigorous variety producing 
few spines, so it is easy to pick.  It is also resistant to powdery mildew and 
produces a large supply of very dark straight fruits.  Whichever variety is grown 
it is best to place the seed on its side.  If sown flat, there is a small risk of 
rot.  Sowing two seeds per small pot and removing the weaker one if both 
germinate is a good insurance. 
 

And in conclusion, a word of advice: 
 

If you ever need advice on buying a fern, 
you can always ask a frond. 

Although with fronds like these, 
who needs anemones? 

 
 

 

 

Happy Gardening 

 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Jim Dent 

Painter and Decorator 

Local and long established with 20 years experience 
 

    
 

Free quotations 

A friendly, reliable and professional service 

from start to finish 

Telephone:  07775 432423 

Email:  Jasgerej@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:Jasgerej@gmail.com


      
 

 

 

 

  

 

EMERGENCY  
TRADESMEN 

 

 

TRADE 
 

CONTACT DETAILS 

 

Collin Buck 
CB Plumbing 

 

 

Plumber (not boiler/heating 
engineer) 

 

Tel:  07590 928896 

reviews on Mybuilder.com 
 

 

Chris Aikin 
Ca tree services Ltd 

 

 

Tree surgeon & hedges 
 

 

Tel:  07973 778031 
catreeservices@yahoo.com 

 

 

Michael Paul 
M Paul Construction 

 

 
 

Qualified Builder 

 

Tel:  07920 820909 
 m.paul.construction@gmail.com 

 
 

 

If you would like to be added to this list, please email your details to 

Stickneypc@aol.com 
 

  

 

If you would like to advertise in the Stickney News please 

send an email to stickneypc@aol.com for more details.   
 

 

 

STICKNEY & DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB 
 

The next meeting will be held on 
 

Tuesday 25 April 2023 
 

We are having an evening visiting a very special local  
garden, meeting at the Youth Centre car park at 6.30pm 
so everyone can arrive together, and share cars. 
 

We are visiting the garden of Mr Adrian Isaac at: 
  

The Moat House 
Spilsby Road 

Boston 
 

Any further questions telephone 01205 480769 
 

http://mybuilder.com/
mailto:catreeservices@yahoo.com
mailto:m.paul.construction@gmail.com
mailto:Stickneypc@aol.com
mailto:stickneypc@aol.com


 

WHATS ON IN 
STICKNEY 

 

 

Village Hall 
 

Youth Centre 
 

Contact for  
information 

 

Mondays 
   

Dog Training   10.00am - 11.30am  Nikki:       01205 480869 

Judo  6.00pm – 7.30pm Wendy:   07803 174031 
 

Tuesdays 
   

Ladies Club 
2nd Tuesday each month 

 7.30pm Viv:         01205 480292 

Gardening Club 
4th Tuesday each month 

 7.00pm Kay:         01205 480769 

Badminton 7.00pm  Carol:      01205 761154 
                 07786 162369 

    
 

Wednesdays 
   

Indoor Bowls 1.00pm - 4.00pm  Clive:       01205 480344 
Dog Training 7.00pm – 9.00pm  Nikki:       01205 480869 
 

Thursdays 
   

Dancersize  10.00am – 11.00am Deborah: 07737 064128 

Indoor Bowls 7.00pm – 9.00pm  Clive:        01205 480344 

Judo  6.00pm – 7.30pm Wendy:   07803 174031 
 

Fridays 
   

Bingo  6.45pm for eyes 
down at 7.30pm  

Doreen:   01205 480397 

 

Saturdays 
   

East Coast Bird Breeders 
Auctions (monthly) 

  Karen:      01507 442763 

 

 

    
 

 

  

Our next meeting is at 1.30pm  

Monday 17 April  

Tom Holland will be coming along this 
month to talk about spring planting but will 
also bring with him a multitude of plants. 

Visitors always welcome £2.  We will be 
having our usual tea and cakes whilst 

everyone has a chance to chat! 

in the 
Community Centre 

Church Road 
Stickford 

The speaker this month will be talking about 



   

KEALS CLUB 
 

This meeting is open to everyone over the age of 55 from all 

surrounding villages.  Afternoon tea and biscuits are provided and 

visitors are always welcome - £2.00   
 

The next meeting is on 

Tuesday 11 April at 2.00pm 

in the 

Community Centre 

Stickford 
 

Clive Kingswood will be talking about his time in 

Hong Kong and policing there 
 

For more information ring 

Jennie on 07966 139641 or Dawn on 07907 053128 
 

 

Stickney Outdoor Bowls Club 
 

New members WANTED both for social bowling and for bowling in the league 
 

There is a club night every Monday when anyone is welcome to come and ‘give 
it a go’.  Start time is 6.00pm, but do call in to see what bowling is all about, we 
welcome everyone, old and young alike, and those without experience as well as 
those who have bowled before. 
 

The club has registered to play in the Boston League on a Wednesday evening 
 

The club is open all day, seven days a week, to come and play 
 

Over the years the village has lost local clubs – football, cricket and tennis. 

As the village keeps growing we need to keep local clubs running for everyone. 

 
For more information regarding bowling, the equipment available etc, 

please contact: 

Will Edwards on 07966 243132 

H Wragg on 01205 481221 or 07484 719349 



 

NOTES FROM THE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 02 MARCH 2023 
There was one member of the public present who came along to listen to the meeting. 
 

Present:  Cllrs Pritchard, Sherriff, Edwards and Pavely and Bolland (Chairman)  
 

Also Present:  Dist Cllr Jones and Dist Cllr Ashton (7.45pm) 
 

Reports from Representatives on Outside Bodies: 
County Cllr Bowkett reported (by email): 
Email received regarding the 30mph signage for the A16: 
“Thank you for your email regarding the new speed limit changes in Stickney.  
These are progressing and we have emphasised that they are a priority to be 
completed as soon as possible. The signs are currently in design and some of the 
new signage requires illumination/isolation of previous supply, so the Traffic, Signs 
and Lines and Streetlighting teams are all working closely to move this on.  The 
Officer is also keeping a close eye on it to ensure it is treated as urgent.  A 
conservative estimate is that they will be fully completed in the summer months, 
however, I am optimistic that they can and will be completed much sooner than 
this.” 
 

Email received regarding standing traffic lights: 
“I have carried out an investigation into what happened at Stickney and have found 
the following:  I believe the works in question are in conjunction with an Anglian 
Water Burst Main which was under two way temporary traffic signals from 9 – 29 
November. The reason why lights were up so long was there was the burst main 
was under a Sewer Pumping control station meaning specialist parts were required 
to be ordered in and they had to carry out a mains diversion into the road itself to 
repair the burst.  As the works took longer than they was originally anticipated we 
requested that the New Development Works to upgrade site access and carry out 
other utility works which were planned in to take place were completed under the 
ongoing Anglian Water lights so that collaboration could take place minimising 
disruption on this stretch of the road in the future.  Hope this helps clarify why the 
lights were up for so long and if there is any further queries don’t hesitate to ask.” 
 

Dist Cllr Jones reported (in the public forum): 
ELDC have set the Council Tax - £161.64 for a Band D property, an increase of 4%.  ELDC will 
receive £80.00 of this whilst the rest will go to the Drainage Boards.  Support grants are available for 
families, details can be found on the ELDC website.  Dist Cllr Jones was asked if he and Cllr Ashton 
would be available to give a talk at the Annual Parish Meeting with regard to the planning system.  He 
suggested Cllr Ashton and a Planning Officer would be best suited for this. 
 

Dist Cllr Ashton reported: 
Issues at East Fen Lane with dogs are being dealt with, the owner is working with the authorities to 
resolve any issues.  A planning application is being put together for a property on East Fen Lane. 
Cllr Ashton was asked to speak about planning at the Annual Parish Meeting, he agreed that he 
would and just needed the date confirming. 
 

Declarations of Interest 
There were no declarations of interest 
 

 
 



Planning applications received 
The Parish Council SUPPORTED the following application: 
S/169/02381/22 - D Kalinowska-Alichnewicz and P Alichnewicz-Kalinowski - Section 73 application to 
remove condition 4 (external lighting) as imposed on planning permission S/169/02381/22 for 
construction of a menage for equestrian use at Bar Green Cottage, Main Road. 
 

Planning Decisions received 
There were no decisions for this meeting. 
 

Highways 
 

Highway faults and repairs should be reported 
via the 

‘fixmystreet’ app on your mobile phone 
 

Photos can be taken at the time of reporting 
 
Play Area 
The play area inspection took place today and the report should be received in the next week or so.  
A quotation will be sought for two new signs. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Vacancies on Parish Council 
If anyone is interested in standing in the upcoming election to be a Stickney Parish 
Councillor please email the Clerk who will make sure you get the required paperwork. 
Please email Edwina Arnold at stickneypc@aol.com 
 

Date of next meeting 
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on 13 April 2023 at 7.00pm in Youth 
Centre, Hall Lane.  This will be followed at 7.30pm by the Annual Parish Meeting with 
speakers from ELDC to talk about the planning system and how it affects Stickney. 
 
 
 
 

DO NOT USE THE LITTER BIN IN THE CHILDRENS PLAY AREA 
TO DISPOSE OF ANY DOG BAGS 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

13 APRIL 2023 

AT 7.30PM 

THE YOUTH CENTRE 

The speakers will be District Councillor together with a planning 
officer to talk about the planning system and how it relates to the 
local area.  All residents of Stickney are welcome to attend this 
meeting. 
 

Refreshments will be served 



 

 

 
 

East Lindsey District Council Offices have moved:  

ELDC have moved from Tedder Hall, Manby to a smaller and 

more efficient office in Horncastle.  

The new address is:  
The Hub 

Mareham Road 
Horncastle 

Lincolnshire 
LN9 6PH. 

 

The telephone number remains the same: 

01507 601111 
 

 

District and Parish Council Election – 04 May 2023 

For anyone interested in standing in the upcoming elections as a District 

Councillor or a Parish Councillor, there are sample nomination forms 

available to view on the ELDC website (e-lindsey.gov.uk) under ‘Elections 

and voting’, then ‘Elections and referendums’, then ‘Current elections’  

where you can find all the information you should need. 



USEFUL PHONE NUMBERS: 

Parish Councillors: 
 

Cllr M Bolland (Chairman)      01205 480015 
 

Cllr L Edwards        01790 763558 
 

Cllr K Sherriff         01205 481261 
 

Cllr A Pritchard        01205 481156 
 

Cllr L Lawrence        01205 480839 
 

Cllr C Pavely        01205 481498 
 

 
Clerk to the Parish Council: 
 

Mrs E L Arnold        01205 270352 
Crookes Cottage 
Wrangle Bank 
Boston  
PE22 9DL 
 

Parish e-mail address:  stickneypc@aol.com 

Parish Website:  stickney.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk 

 

County Councillor:   Cllr Wendy Bowkett  01754 880388 
 

District Councillors:    Cllr Tom Ashton   07812 522372  

     Cllr Neil Jones   07577 957392 
 

Police contact details:    Non emergency   101 

     Emergency    999 

Email:   spilsby.npt@lincs.pnn.police.uk 

Website:  www.lincs.police.uk 

   Twitter:  @SpilsbyPolice 
 
 

Doctors phone number       01205 480237 

Hospital phone number      01205 364801 

Stickney Shop        01205 480225 

Lilly’s Ark         07879 195862 

Stickney Primary School      01205 480254 

William Lovell Academy      01205 480352 

Youth Centre and Village Hall bookings – Mr Gosling 01205 480641 

 

mailto:spilsby.npt@lincs.pnn.police.uk
http://www.lincs.police.uk/

